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Sent via E-Mail 

 

February 11, 2025 

 
RE: Support Canadian Products and Services 

Please be advised that at its meeting held on February 3rd, 2025, Council of the Town of 

Collingwood approved the following resolution in support of Canadian products and 

services:  

 
WHEREAS Canada has been a consistent ally, friend and neighbour of the United 
States; 
 
AND WHEREAS a trade agreement was signed only a few years ago between our 
countries, to the benefit of both; 
 
AND WHEREAS the White House, contrary to that trade agreement has 
announced the levying of significant tariffs against products sold to the United 
States from Canada; 
 
AND WHEREAS these unjust, unfair and illegal tariffs will cause economic hurt and 
disruption to manufacturers and businesses and their employees  in Collingwood 
and across Canada; 
 
AND WHEREAS this is an act of economic warfare; 
 
AND WHEREAS our Prime Minister and Premier are encouraging Canadians to 
choose Canada and to choose products made in Canada; 
 

http://www.collingwood.ca/


Page 2 of 2 
 

AND WHEREAS we must stand united and strong to meet this moment and protect 
our communities.  
 
NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Town of Collingwood only purchase 
products made in Canada whenever practicable, in all of its purchasing decisions, 
including increasing current invitational and open market thresholds in the 
Procurement By-law to enable targeted purchases from Canadian Suppliers; 
 
AND THAT Staff investigate and report back further purchasing practices that can 
create a structured framework that enables Collingwood to prioritize Canadian 
products and services; 
 
AND THAT the Town take steps to encourage its residents and businesses to buy 
products made in Canada; 
 
AND THAT Staff convene an Economic Development Roundtable meeting at the 
earliest opportunity with members of our manufacturing and business community; 
 
AND THAT a copy of this motion be forwarded to FCM, AMO, the Mayors of the 
municipalities in South Georgian Bay and the Wardens of Simcoe and Grey 
Counties. 

 

If you require any further information with respect to this resolution, please contact 

clerk@collingwood.ca.  

Sincerely, 

 

Town of Collingwood 

 

CC:  Federation of Canadian Municipalities (FCM) 

Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) 

Mayors of the Municipalities in South Georgian Bay 

Warden, County of Simcoe 

Warden, County of Grey 

Sonya Skinner, CAO, Town of Collingwood 

Sara Almas, Clerk, Town of Collingwood 

Becky Dahl, Deputy Clerk, Town of Collingwood 

 Yvonne Hamlin, Mayor, Town of Collingwood 
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